
 

Notes on period to 30 June 2020 
 

Soils in southern and eastern parts of UK are drier than normal for the time of year, elsewhere soil 

moisture is more typical for the time of year. 
 

Provisional data for June indicate that precipitation was very much above average across much of the UK.  However 

at some locations in south-east England, along the east coast of the UK and in northern Scotland rainfall was close to 

average.  While the rainfall was distributed throughout the month to the north and west, in the south-east there was 

notably heavy rainfall around the 17th June.  

At the end of May, soils across the UK were drier than normal for the time of year and there were concerns of a 

developing agricultural drought.  At the end of June some sites in the south-east of England remain very dry having 

received only moderate rainfall (e.g. Alice Holt, Hadlow), or are again dry after a short-lived response to the mid-month 

rainfall (e.g. Cardington, Redhill).  The rainfall has, for the time being at least, relieved much of the stress on vegetation. 

In contrast sites towards the north-west are now wetter than normal for the time of year (e.g. Bickley, Cochno, Gisburn). 

At most sites soil wetness is now typical for the time of year (e.g. Cwm Garw, Balruddery, Rothamsted). 

Note that the COSMOS-UK records are too short to reliably estimate long-term monthly averages and departures from 

them; it is therefore only possible to give qualitative indications about averages and what is typical for the time of year. 

Network News 
 

 While site maintenance visits have now resumed, on-going restrictions imposed because of COVID-19 mean that 

not all technical faults have been resolved. 
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Soil moisture on 30 June 2020 (see back page for explanatory comments). 
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